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A local law  AMENDING CHENANGO COUNTY LOCAL LAW NO. 2 OF 1994  ID ALIEKNUNDARIEa. 
(Insert Title) OF THE ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT ZONE 

Be it enacted by the 

 

Board of Supervisors 

 

of the 

  

(Name of Legislative Body) 

  

County 
Chenango of 	 as follows: 

741.1114.4 

The Planning and Economic Development Committee offered the 
following, and moved its adoption: 

Adopted Local Law No. 3 of 1995 
A COUNTY LOCAL LAW AMENDING CHENANGO COUNTY LOCAL LAW NO. 2 OF 
1994 TO ALTER BOUNDARIES OF THE ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT ZONE 

BE IT ENACTED by the Board of Supervisors of Chenango County, as 
follows: 

Section 1. Intent: 

By Local Law No. 2 of 1994 the Chenango County Board of 
Supervisors authorized the County to join with the Town of 
Norwich, Town of North Norwich and City of Norwich in an 
application to establish and participate in an Economic 
Development Zone. Said application was granted and the State of 
New York, in accord with applicable statutory and regulatory 
provisions, establishe1 such an Economic Development Zone under 
Article 18-B of the General Municipal Law of the State of New 
York. It has been determined that certain amendments to the 
boundaries of the said economic development zone would be 
desirable and this local law is intended to make such changes. 

Section 2. 	Zone Boundaries Amendments: 

Section 5 of Chenango County Local Law No. 2 of 1994 setting 
forth the boundaries of the Economic Development Zone is amended 
to read as follows: 

The boundaries of the said Economic Development 2one are 

(if additional space is needed, attach pages the same size as this sheet, and number each.) 
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located in the City of Norwich, the Town of Norwich and the Town 
of North Norwich and are more particularly described as follows: 
ALL THAT TRACT OR PARCEL OF LAND, situate in the Town of Norwich, 
County of Chenango, and State of New York, being bounded and 
described as follows: COMMENCING at a point on the east side of 
New York State Route 12 at the northwest corner of the lands of 
Harry Lynk, running thence in a generally southerly direction 
along the lands of Lynk to a corner; thence in an easterly 
direction along the lands of Lynk to the west side of the Erie 
Lackawanna Railroad; thence in a northeasterly direction along 
the west side of the Erie Lackawanna Railroad property to a point 
which is opposite an extension of the north line of lands owned 
by Richard Morris; running thence in a generally westerly 
direction through the lands of Lynk and along the north line of 
the lands of Morris to a point located on the west side of New 
York State Route 12; thence in a southwesterly direction along 
the west side of New York State Route 12 to the southeast corner 
of the lands of Francis Maiurano; continuing thence in a 
generally easterly direction across Route 12 to the point or 
place of beginning. EXCEPTING and RESERVING therefrom all land 
lying in the flood way. 

ALSO, ALL THAT TRACT OR PARCEL OF LAND, situate in the Town 
of Norwich, County of Chenango, and State of New York, being 
bounded and described as follows: COMMENCING at a point on the 
east side of New York State Route 12, at a point which is the 
northwest corner of the lands of Harry Lynk; running thence in a 
westerly direction along the lands of Maiurano, to the lands of 
Harry Lynk; thence in a northerly direction along the lands of 
Maiurano, Angus Reid, B.F. Goodrich, Inc., and the County of 
Chenango Industrial Development Agency and through the lands of 
Lynk to the southwest corner of lands owned by B.F. Goodrich, 
Inc.; thence northerly along the west line of lands of B.F. 
Goodrich, Inc., to the southwest corner of lands of Jamie Dunn; 
thence easterly along the lands of Dunn to the southeast corner 
of the lands of Dunn; thence northerly along Dunn's east line to 
the south side of Lower Ravine Road; thence in an easterly 
direction along the south side of the Lower Ravine Road to the 
point of intersection with New York State Route 12 and a point on 
the west side of New York State Route 12; thence in a southerly 
direction along the west side of New York State Route 12 to the 
point or place of beginning, and containing the land therein 
bounded. 

ALSO, ALL THAT TRACT OR PARCEL OF LAND, situate in the Town 
of Norwich, County of Chenango, State of New York, being bounded 
and described as follows: COMMENCING at a point where the south 
side of Lower Ravine Road connects with New York State Route 12; 
running thence in a westerly direction along the south side of 
Lower Ravine Road to a point which is the northeast corner of the 
lands of Gary Davis; thence in a northerly direction across Lower 
Ravine Road through the lands of Lynk in a line generally 
parallel to New York State Route 12 to the north boundary of 
Lynk; thence in an easterly direction along the north boundary of 
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lands to Lynk to New York State Route 12; thence in a northerly 
direction along the west side of New York State Route 12 to the 
northeast corner of lands of James Webb; thence in an easterly 
direction across New York State Route 12 to a point on the east 
side of New York State Route 12; thence in a southerly direction 
along the east side of New York State Route 12 to a point 
opposite the northeast corner of lands owned by Charles Babbidge; 
thence in a westerly direction across New York State Route 12 to 
the northwest corner of Babbidge; thence in a southwesterly 
direction along the lands of Babbidge, Mayher, Higgins and 
Robertson, to the southwest corner of lands of Robert DiNoto, 
Kraeger, and P & G Pharmaceuticals to a point on the west side of 
New York State Route 12; thence in a southerly direction to the 
point or place of beginning, and containing the land therein 
bounded. 

ALSO, ALL THAT TRACT OR PARCEL OF LAND, situate in the Town 
of Norwich, County of Chenango, and State of New York, being 
bounded and described as follows: COMMENCING at a point on the 
east side of New York State Route 12, which point is the 
southwest corner of lands of James Webb; running thence in a 
southerly direction along the east side of New York State Route 
12 to the southwest corner of the lands of Webb; thence in an 
easterly direction along the lands of Webb to a point; thence in 
a southerly direction along the lands of Webb to a point; thence 
in an easterly direction along the lands of Webb to the west side 
of the Erie and Lackawanna Railroad; thence in a northerly 
direction along the west side of the Erie Lackawanna Railroad to 
the north side of the Canasawacta Creek; thence in a 
northwesterly direction along the north side of the Canasawacta 
Creek to the point where the Canasawacta Creek intersects New 
York State Route 12; thence in a southerly direction along the 
east side of New York State Route 12 to the point or place of 
beginning, containing the land therein bounded, excepting and 
reserving from the above parcel lands owned by Donald Moore, Mt. 
Hope Cemetery, Mary Ann Whitney, Stanley Whitney, Bettiol Fuel 
Service, Jackson Parker, National Bank & Trust Company of 
Norwich, James Mirabito and Sons, New Plan Realty Trust, James 
Antinore and James O'Donnell. 

ALSO, ALL THAT TRACT OR PARCEL OF LAND, situate in the City 
of Norwich, County of Chenango, and State of New York, being 
bounded and described as follows: COMMENCING at a point on the 
north side of the Canasawacta Creek where said creek intersects 
New York State Route 12; running thence in a southeasterly 
direction along the north side line of said creek to a point on 
the west side of the Chenango River; thence northerly along the 
west side of the Chenango River to a point on the south side of 
Hale Street; thence in a westerly direction along the south side 
of Hale Street to a point opposite the west boundary of the New 
York State flood control easement; thence in a northerly 
direction across Hale Street and continuing in a northerly 
direction along the west line of New York State flood control 
easement; thence in an easterly direction along the lands of the 
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flood easement to a point located on the west side of the 
Chenango River; thence in a northerly direction along the west 
side of the Chenango River to a point which is the southeast 
corner of a New York State flood control easement; thence in a 
northerly direction along the New York State flood control 
easement to a point; thence in a northeasterly direction along 
the flood control easement to a point directly opposite an 
extension of the north line of lands of B.F. Goodrich, Inc.; 
thence in a westerly direction along the extension of said line 
and along the northerly line of lands of B.F. Goodrich to a point 
located on the west side of Midland Drive; thence in a northerly 
direction along the west side of Midland Drive as it winds and 
turns to the southwest corner of lands of David Kepner; thence in 
an easterly direction along the south line of Kepner to the 
southeast corner of the lands of Kepner and the west side of Burr 
Avenue; thence in a northerly direction along the west side of 
Burr Avenue to a point where Burr Avenue intersects Marconi Lane; 
thence in an easterly direction along the north side of Marconi 
Lane to a point where it intersects Grove Avenue; thence in a 
northerly direction along the west side of Grove Avenue to the 
mid point of the east line of lands of George Zieno; thence in an 
easterly direction across Grove Avenue and along the north line 
of lands of the Chenango County Agricultural Society to the 
southeast corner of lands of Gary Steward; thence in a northerly 
direction along the east line of Steward to a point on the north 
side of Maydole Street, which is also the southeast corner of 
lands of Paul Beltz; thence in an easterly direction along the 
north line of Maydole Street to the lands of the Chenango County 
Agricultural Society; thence along the east line of the lands of 
the Chenango County Agricultural Society to the northeast corner 
of lands of Charles Bliss; thence in a westerly direction along 
the south boundary of the lands of the Chenango County 
Agricultural Society to a point; thence in a northerly direction 
along the lands of the Chenango County Agricultural Society to a 
point on the south side of East Main Street; thence in a westerly 
direction along the south side of East Main Street to the west 
side of Birdsall Street; thence northerly across East Main Street 
to Silver Street and continuing north along the west side of 
Silver Street to the north side of Rexford Street; thence 
easterly along the north side of Rexford Street to the southeast 
corner of lands of Chenango County; running thence in a northerly 
direction along the easterly line of the lands of Chenango County 
to a corner; running thence in a generally easterly direction 
along the southerly boundary of the lands of Chenango County to a 
point on the east side of the Chenango River; thence in a 
northerly direction along the east side of the Chenango River, a 
distance of 250+/- feet to a point; thence in a westerly 
direction through the lands of Chenango County to a point on the 
west side of the lands of the City of Norwich; thence in a 
northerly direction along the west side of the lands of the City 
of Norwich to the south line of lands of Victory Markets; thence 
in an easterly direction along the south line of Victory Markets 
to the west boundary of the flood way; thence northerly along the 
west side of the flood way to a point of intersection with the 
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northeast line of the lands of Victory Markets; thence along the 
northeast line of the lands of Victory Markets as it winds and 
turns to the north line of the lands of Victory Markets; thence 
in a westerly direction along the north line of the lands of 
Victory Markets to a point located on the west side of the lands 
of the Erie Lackawanna Railroad; thence in a northerly direction 
along the west side of the lands of the Erie Lackawanna Railroad 
to the town line of the Town of Norwich; thence westerly along 
the town line of the Town of Norwich to a point of intersection 
with the west line extended of the lands of the City of Norwich 
Housing Authority; thence in a southerly direction along said 
extended line and the lands of the City of Norwich Housing 
Authority to the southwest corner of the lands of the Norwich 
City Housing Authority; thence easterly along the Housing 
Authority lands' south boundary to the east side of the Erie 

I  I Lackawanna Railroad; thence in a southerly direction along the 
j l 

	

	 east side of the lands of the Erie Lackawanna Railroad to a point 
which is the northwest corner of lands of Norwich Shoe Company, 

ii 	 Inc.; thence westerly along the south boundary of the lands of 
Christ Evangelical Lutheran Church to a point on the east side of 
North Broad Street; thence in a southerly direction along the 
east side of North Broad Street to the south side of Mitchell 
Street; thence in a westerly direction along the south side of 
Mitchell Street, crossing North Broad Street and along the south 
side of Cortland Street to the east side of Court Street; thence 
in a southerly direction along the east side of Court Street to 
the south side of West Main Street; thence in a westerly 
direction along the south side of West Main Street to the east 
side of Maple Street; thence in a southerly direction along the 
east side of Maple Street to the north side of Hayes Street; 
thence in an easterly direction along the north side of Hayes 
Street to a point opposite the extended east line of lands of 
Mary Ellen Couch; thence in a southerly direction along said 
extended line and the east line of Couch to the southeast corner 
of the lands of Couch; thence in a westerly direction along the 
south line of Couch to the northeast corner of the lands of 
Robert Reed; thence southerly along the east line of Robert Reed 
to the south side of Eaton Avenue; thence westerly along the 
south side of Eaton Avenue to the east side of Locust Street; 
thence southerly along the east side of Locust Street to the 
north side of Conkey Avenue; thence easterly along the north side 
of Conkey Avenue to the east side of South Broad Street; thence 
in a southerly direction along the east side of South Broad 
Street to the north side of Hickok Street; thence in an easterly 
direction along the north side of Hickok Street to the east side 
of the lands of Erie Lackawanna Railroad; thence in a southerly 
direction along the lands of Erie Lackawanna Railroad to the 
southwest corner of lands of James Webb; thence in a westerly 
direction along the northerly property lines of lands belonging 
to George Podenak, S.M. Klockowski, Fred Adams, Grace Gustafson, 
David Gantt, Edward Singleton, Robert Mesko, and David Christian 
to the east side of South Broad Street; thence in a southerly 
direction along the east side of South Broad Street to the point 
or place of beginning, and containing the land therein bounded. 
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ALSO, ALL THAT TRACT OR PARCEL OF LAND, situate in the Towns 
of Norwich and North Norwich, County of Chenango, and State of 
New York, being bounded and described as follows: COMMENCING at 
a point located on the east side of New York State Route 12 at 
the north boundary of the City of Norwich and running thence in 
an easterly direction along the City boundary 375+/- feet to a 
point; thence in a northerly direction 1500 feet +/- to a point; 
thence in an easterly direction, a distance of 350+/- feet to a 
point; thence in a northerly direction, a distance of 1450+/-
feet to a point; thence running easterly across the Chenango 
River, a distance of 400+/- feet to a point; thence in a 
southeasterly direction, a distance of 780+/- feet to a point; 
thence in a southerly direction 350+/- feet to a point; thence in 
a southeasterly direction, a distance of 2750+/- feet to a point; 
continuing thence in a southeasterly direction, a distance of 
1850+/- feet to a point; thence in a southwesterly direction, a 
distance of 850+/- feet to a point located on the east side of 
the Chenango River, which point is also the northwesterly corner 
of lands owned by Kemper Construction; thence in a southerly 
direction, along the east side of the Chenango River and the 
lands of Kemper, to the southwesterly corner of the lands of 
Kemper; thence in a northeasterly direction along Kemper 
Construction's south line, a distance of 600+/- feet to a point; 
thence northerly, a distance of 50+/- feet to a point; thence 
easterly to the west side of East River Road; thence in a 
northwesterly direction along the southwest side of East River 
Road to the town line of the Town of North Norwich; thence 
westerly along the south boundary of the Town of North Norwich to 
a point on the west side of the Erie Lackawanna Railroad; thence 
in a northerly direction along the west side of the Erie 
Lackawanna Railroad 250+/- feet to a point, thence in a westerly 
direction to the flood way;. thence in a southwesterly direction 
along the easterly line of the flood way to the north boundary of 
the Town of Norwich; thence westerly along the north line of the 
Town of Norwich to a point on the east side of the Chenango River 
continuing on the same course across the Chenango River to a 
point located on the west side of the Chenango River; thence in a 
northwesterly direction, a distance of 975+/- feet to a point; 
thence in a northerly direction, a distance of 2225+/- feet to a 
point; thence in an easterly direction, a distance of 275+1- feet 
to a point; thence in a northerly direction, a distance of 900+/- 
feet to a point located on the south side of Meads Pond Road; 
thence along the southerly side of Meads Pond Road, a distance of 
850+/- feet to a point located on the east side of New York State 
Route 12; thence in a southerly direction along the east side of 
New York State Route 12, a distance of 600+/- feet to a point; 
thence in an easterly direction, a distance of 100+/- feet to a 
point; thence in a southerly direction, a distance of 2200+/- 
feet to a point located on the north side of Barr Road; thence in 
a southeasterly direction across Barr Road, a distance of 450+/-
feet to a point; thence in a westerly direction and in a line 
parallel to the north line of the Town of Norwich, continuing 
across New York State Route 12, a distance of 2150+1- feet to the 
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northwest corner of the lands of Thomas Natoli and Robert 
Jackson; thence in a southerly direction along the lands of 
Natoli and Jackson, a distance of 450+/- feet to a point; thence 
in a westerly direction along the north line of the Town of 
Norwich, a distance of 300+1- feet to a point; thence in a 
southerly direction, a distance of 1575+7- feet to a point; 
thence in a southerly direction, a distance of 1200+/- feet to a 
point which is the north line of the City of Norwich; thence in 
an easterly direction along the north line of the City of 
Norwich, a distance of 2650+1- feet to a point located on the 
east side of New York State Route 12 (excepting and reserving 
therefrom the lands of Thomas Natoli); thence in a southerly 
direction along the east side of New York State Route 12, a 
distance of 2325+1- feet to the north line of the City of 
Norwich; and the point or place of beginning, and containing the 
land therein bounded. 

EXCEPTING AND RESERVING THEREFROM ALL THAT TRACT OR PARCEL 
OF LAND, situate in the Town of Norwich, County of Chenango and 
State of New York, commencing at a point located on the east side 
of New York State Route 12, which point is directly opposite the 
north line of Hess; thence in a northerly direction along the 
east side of New York State Route 12 to a point located an the 
north side of New York State Route 320; thence along the north 
side of New York State Route 320 in a northeasterly direction to 
a point located on the east side of the Chenango River; thence in 
a northwesterly direction, a distance of 825+1- feet to a point; 
thence in a northwesterly direction, a distance of 975+/- feet to 
a point located on the east side of the Chenango River at the 
south line of the Town of North Norwich; thence in a westerly 
direction across the Chenango River, a distance of 1100+/- feet 
to a point located on the west side of New York State Route 12; 
thence in a southeasterly direction along the west side of New 
York State Route 12 to the northeast corner of lands of Saint 
Paul's Cemetery; thence in a southwesterly direction, a distance 
of 1025+/- feet to a point; thence in a southeasterly direction, 
a distance of 650+1- feet to a point; thence in an easterly 
direction, a distance of 57541- feet to a point which is the 
northwest corner of lands of John Proskine; thence in a southerly 
direction along the land of Proskine, a distance of 260+/- feet 
to a point; thence in an easterly direction, a distance of 90+/-
feet to a point; thence in a southerly direction, a distance of 
140+/- feet to a point; thence in a westerly direction, a 
distance of 60+/- feet to a point; thence in a southerly 
direction, a distance of 220+/- feet to a point; thence in an 
easterly direction along the north line of Hess to a point on the 
east side of New York State Route 12, to the point or place of 
beginning, and containing the land therein bounded. 

ALSO, ALL THAT TRACT OR PARCEL OF LAND, situate in the Town 
of North Norwich, County of Chenango, and State of New York, 
being bounded and described as follows: COMMENCING at the 
northwest corner of the lands of Frank Brown on the East side of 
New York State Route 12; running thence in an easterly direction, 
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a distance of 470+/- feet to the northeast corner of the lands of 
Frank Brown; thence in a northerly direction along the west side 
of lands of the Delaware and Otsego Railway 780+1- feet to a 
point; located on the south side of the Procter and Gamble 
entrance roadway; thence in an easterly direction along the south 
side of the roadway as it winds and turns, a distance of 650+/-
feet to a fence; thence in a southeasterly direction along the 
fence, a distance of 425+/- feet to a point; thence in an 
easterly direction, a distance of 425+1- feet to a point; thence 
in a northeasterly direction, a distance of 1000+/- feet to a 
point; thence in a northerly direction, a distance of 810+1- feet 
to a point in the center line of a roadway; thence easterly 
730+/- feet to a utility pole; thence northerly 1100+/- feet to a 
point; thence northwesterly 860+/- feet to a fence corner; thence 
westerly along the fence line 370+/- feet to a point; thence 
northerly 630+1- feet to a point; thence westerly 800+/- feet to 
a point; thence southerly 1460+1- feet to a fence corner; thence 
southerly 1280+/- feet to a point; thence southerly 300+/- feet 
to a point; thence westerly 230+/- feet to a point; thence 
southerly along the east side of the Delaware and Otsego 
Railroada distance of 455+/- feet to a point; thence westerly to 
the east side of New York State Route 12; thence southerly along 
the east side of Route 12 to the point or place of beginning. 

ALSO, ALL THAT TRACT OR PARCEL OF LAND, situate in the City 
of Norwich, County of Chenango, and State of New York, bounded 
and described as follows: COMMENCING at a point where the 
northerly side of Division Street intersects the easterly 
boundary of the Erie Lackawanna Railroad; continuing thence in a 
generally westerly direction, a distance of 60+/- feet to the 
westerly boundary of the Erie Lackawanna Railroad; running thence 
in a generally northerly direction along the westerly boundary of 
the Erie Lackawanna Railroad and the easterly boundary of Hickok 
Avenue, a distance of 220+/- feet to a point; running thence in a 
generally westerly direction, a distance of 610+1- feet to a 
point; running thence in a generally southerly direction in a 
line which transects Division Street, a distance of 485+/- feet 
to a point; running thence in a generally easterly direction, a 
distance of 200+/- feet to a point and the westerly line of the 
lands of the City of Norwich; running thence in a generally 
northerly direction along the westerly line of the lands of the 
City of Norwich, a distance of 210+1- feet to a point located on 
the southerly side of Division Street; running thence in a 
generally easterly direction along the southerly side of Division 
Street, a distance of 132+/- feet to a point and the easterly 
boundary of the lands of the City of Norwich; running thence in a 
generally southerly direction along the lands of the City of 
Norwich, a distance of 210+/- feet to a point; running thence in 
a generally easterly direction, a distance of 340+/- feet to a 
point located on the westerly side of the lands of the Erie 
Lackawanna Railroad; running thence in a generally northerly 
direction along the westerly line of the lands of the Erie 
Lackawanna Railroad, a distance of 205+/- feet to a point located 
on the southerly side of Division Street; running thence in a 
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generally easterly direction along the southerly side of Division 
Street, a distance of 85+/- feet to a point; running thence in a 
generally northerly direction, a distance of 25+/- feet to the 
point which is the center line of Division Street; running thence 
in a generally westerly direction along the center line of 
Division Street, a distance of 35+/- feet to a point; running 
thence in a generally northerly direction, a distance of 25+/-
feet to the point or place of beginning, and containing the land 
therein bounded. 

ALSO, ALL THAT TRACT OR PARCEL OF LAND, situate in the Town 
of Norwich, County of Chenango, and State of New York, bounded 
and described as follows: COMMENCING at a point located on the 
easterly side of New York State Route 12, which point is located 
approximately 1,685+1- feet south of the intersection of the 
easterly side of New York State Route 12 and the northerly side 
of the Canasawacta Creek; running thence in a generally westerly 
direction across New York State Route 12, a distance of 502+/- 
feet to a point; running thence in a generally northerly 
direction, a distance of 322+/- feet to a point; running thence 
in a generally westerly direction, a distance of 330+1- feet to a 
point; running thence in a generally southerly direction, a 
distance of 671+/- feet to a point; running thence in a generally 
easterly direction, a distance of 330+/- feet to a point which is 
the northwest corner of lands owned by Addison Schwingle; running 
thence in a generally northerly direction, a distance of 3I0+/-
feet to a point; running thence in a generally easterly 
direction, a distance of 269+/- feet to a point; running thence 
in a generally southerly direction, a distance of 188+1- feet to 
a point; continuing thence in a generally southerly direction, a 
distance of 120+/- feet to a point; running thence in a generally 
easterly direction, a distance of 160+/- feet to a point; running 
thence in a generally northerly direction, a distance of 60+/- 
feet to a point, continuing thence in a generally northerly 
direction, a distance of 280+/- feet to a point; running thence 
in a generally easterly direction across Route 12, a distance of 
94+/- feet to a point located on the easterly side of New York 
State Route 12; running thence in a generally northerly 
direction, a distance of 38+/- feet to the point or place of 
beginning, and containing the land therein bounded. 

EXCEPTING AND RESERVING THEREFROM, ALL THAT TRACT OR PARCEL 
OF LAND, situate in the City of Norwich, County of Chenango, and 
State of New York, being bounded and described as follows: 
COMMENCING at a point where the west line of the Erie Lackawanna 
Railroad property intersects the north boundary of the City of 
Norwich and the south boundary of the Town of Norwich; running 
thence in a generally westerly direction along the said boundary 
between the City of Norwich and the Town of Norwich, a distance 
of 490+1- feet to a point; running thence in a generally 
southerly direction 80+/- feet to a point; running thence in a 
generally northeasterly direction, a distance of 43+/- feet to a 
point; running thence in a generally easterly direction 315+/- 
feet to a point; running thence in a generally southeasterly 
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direction 120+/- feet to a point, running thence in a generally 
southerly direction, a distance of 115+1- feet to a point; 
running thence in a generally easterly direction, a distance of 
50+/- feet to a point and the lands of the Erie Lackawanna 
Railroad; running thence in a northerly direction along the 
westerly boundary of the lands of Erie Lackawanna Railroad, a 
distance of 280+/- feet to the point or place of beginning, and 
containing the land therein bounded. 

EXCEPTING AND RESERVING THEREFROM, ALL THAT TRACT OR PARCEL 
OF LAND, situate in the City of Norwich, County of Chenango, and 
State of New York, being bounded and described as follows: 
COMMENCING at a point located on the westerly boundary of the 
Erie Lackawanna Railroad, which point is 500+/- feet south of the 
City of Norwich and Town of Norwich boundary and which is the 
northeast corner of the parcel herein conveyed; running thence in 
a generally westerly direction, a distance of 50+/- feet to a 
point; running thence in a generally southerly direction, a 
distance of 16+/- feet to a point; running thence in a generally 
easterly direction and in a line parallel to the first line 
herein, a distance of 50+/- feet to a point and the westerly 
boundary of the Erie Lackawanna Railroad; running thence in a 
generally northerly direction along the westerly line of the Erie 
Lackawanna Railroad, a distance of 16+/- feet to the point or 
place of beginning, and containing the land therein bounded. 

EXCEPTING AND RESERVING THEREFROM, ALL THAT TRACT OR PARCEL 
OF LAND, situate in the City of Norwich, County of Chenango, and 
State of New York, being bounded and described as follows: 
COMMENCING at a point where the southerly side of Waite Street 
intersects the westerly side of Silver Street and running thence 
in a generally westerly direction, a distance of 142+/- feet to a 
point; running thence in a generally southerly direction, a 
distance of 120+/- feet to a point; running thence in a generally 
easterly direction, a distance of 142+/- feet to a point on the 
westerly side of Silver Street; running thence along the westerly 
side of Silver Street, a distance of 120+/- feet to the point or 
place of beginning, containing the land therein bounded. 

EXCEPTING AND RESERVING THEREFROM, ALL THAT TRACT OR PARCEL 
OF LAND, situate in the City of Norwich, County of Chenango, and 
State of New York, being bounded and described as follows: 
COMMENCING at a point where the westerly side of Silver Street 
intersects with the northerly side of Rexford Street; and running 
thence in a generally northerly direction along the westerly side 
of Silver Street, a distance of 140+/- feet to a point; running 
thence in a generally westerly direction, a distance of 80+1-
feet to a point; running thence in a generally northerly 
direction, a distance of 217+/- feet to a point on the southerly 
side of Berry Street; running thence along the southerly side of 
Berry Street in a westerly direction, a distance of 67+/- feet to 
a point; running thence in a generally southerly direction, 
122+/- feet to a point; running thence in a generally westerly 
direction, a distance of 66+/- feet to a point; running thence in 
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a generally southerly, direction a distance of 245+1- feet to a 
point located on the northerly side of Rexford Street; running 
thence easterly along the northerly side of Rexford Street, a 
distance of 215+1- feet to the point or place of beginning, and 
containing the land therein bounded. 

EXCEPTING AND RESERVING THEREFROM, ALL THAT TRACT OR PARCEL 
OF LAND, situate in the City of Norwich, County of Chenango, and 
State of New York, being bounded and described as follows: 
COMMENCING at a point where the northerly side of Mechanic Street 
intersects the easterly side of North Broad Street; running 
thence in a generally easterly direction, along the northerly 
side of Mechanic Street a distance of 318+/- feet to the westerly 
side of Turner Street; running thence in a generally northerly 
direction along the westerly side of Turner Street, a distance of 
124+1- feet to a point; running thence in a generally westerly 
direction, a distance of 108+/- feet to a point; running thence 
in a generally northerly direction, a distance of 67+/- feet to a 
point; running thence in a generally westerly direction a 
distance of 30 +/- feet to a point; running thence in a generally 
northerly direction, a distance of 100+/- feet to a point; 
running thence in a generally westerly direction, a distance of 
165+1- feet to the easterly side of North Broad Street; running 
thence in a generally southerly direction along the easterly side 
of North Broad Street, a distance of 290+1- feet to the point or 
place of beginning, and containing the land therein bounded. 

EXCEPTING AND RESERVING THEREFROM, ALL THAT TRACT OR PARCEL 
OF LAND, situate in the City of Norwich, County of Chenango, and 
State of New York, being bounded and described as follows: 
COMMENCING at a point where the easterly side of Court Street 
intersects the northerly side of West Park Place and running 
thence in a generally easterly direction along the northerly side 
of West Park Place, a distance of 218+/- feet to a point; running 
thence in a generally northerly direction, a distance of 162+1- 
feet to a point; running thence in a generally westerly 
direction, a distance of 103+/- feet to a point; running thence 
in a generally northerly direction, a distance of 18+1- feet to a 
point; running thence in a generally westerly direction, a 
distance of 119+/- feet to a point located on the easterly side 
of Court Street; running thence southerly along the easterly side 
of Court Street, a distance of 175+1- feet to the point or place 
of beginning, and containing the land therein bounded. 

EXCEPTING AND RESERVING THEREFROM, ALL THAT TRACT OR PARCEL 
OF LAND, situate in the City of Norwich, County of Chenango, and 
State of New York, being bounded and described as follows: 
COMMENCING at a point where the easterly side of Court Street 
intersects with the northerly side of West Main Street and 
running thence in a generally easterly direction along the 
northerly side of West Main Street, a distance of 280+/- feet to 
the westerly side of North Broad Street; running thence in a 
generally northerly direction along the westerly side of North 
Broad Street, a distance of 149+1- feet to the southerly side of 
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West Park Place; running thence westerly along the southerly side 
of West Park Place, a distance of 303+/- feet to the east side of 
Court Street; running thence in a generally southerly direction 
along the easterly side of Court Street, a distance of 24+/- feet 
to a point; continuing thence in a generally southerly direction 
along the easterly side of Court Street, a distance of 150+/-
feet to the point or place of beginning, and containing the land 
therein bounded. 

EXCEPTING AND RESERVING THEREFROM, ALL THAT TRACT OR PARCEL 
OF LAND, situate in the City of Norwich, County of Chenango, and 
State of New York, being bounded and described as follows: 
COMMENCING at a point where the easterly side of North Broad 
Street intersects with the northerly side of East Main Street and 
running thence in a generally easterly direction along the 
northerly side of East Main Street, a distance of 253+/- feet to 
the westerly side of East Park Place; running thence in a 
generally northerly direction along the westerly side of East 
Park Place, a distance of 132+1- feet to a point; running in a 
generally westerly direction along the southerly side of East 
Park Place, a distance of 258+/- feet to a point on the east side 
of North Broad Street; running thence in a generally southerly 
direction along the easterly side of North Broad Street, a 
distance of 144+/- feet to the point or place of beginning, and 
containing the land therein bounded. 

EXCEPTING AND RESERVING THEREFROM, ALL THAT TRACT OR PARCEL 
OF LAND, situate in the City of Norwich, County of Chenango, and 
State of New York, being bounded and described as follows: 
COMMENCING at a point where the northerly side of East Main 
Street intersects with the westerly boundary of the Erie 
Lackawanna Railroad; running thence in a generally westerly 
direction along the northerly boundary of East Main Street, a 
distance of 87+/- feet to a point; running thence in a generally 
northerly direction, a distance of 310+1- feet to a point; 
running thence in a generally easterly direction, a distance of 
85+/- feet to a point on the westerly side of the Erie Lackawanna 
Railroad; running thence in a generally southerly direction along 
the westerly side of the Erie Lackawanna Railroad, a distance of 
315+/- feet to the point or place of beginning, and containing 
the land therein bounded. 

EXCEPTING AND RESERVING THEREFROM, ALL THAT TRACT OR PARCEL 
OF LAND, situate in the City of Norwich, County of Chenango, and 
State of New York, being bounded and described as follows: 
COMMENCING at a point where the northerly side of East Main 
Street intersects the easterly boundary of the Erie Lackawanna 
Railroad; running thence in a generally easterly direction along 
the northerly boundary of East Main Street, a distance of 170+/-
feet to a point; running thence in a generally northerly 
direction, a distance of 233+/- feet to a point; running thence 
in a generally westerly direction, a distance of 83+/- feet to a 
point; running thence in a generally northerly direction, a 
distance of 99+/- feet to a point located on the south side of 
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Lackawanna Avenue; running thence in a generally westerly 
direction along the south side of Lackawanna Avenue, a distance 
of 13+1- feet to a point: running thence in a generally southerly 
direction along Lackawanna Avenue, a distance of 6+1- feet to a 
point; running thence in a generally westerly direction along the 
south side of Lackawanna Avenue, a distance of 94+/- feet to a 
point located on the easterly boundary of Erie Lackawanna 
Railroad; running thence in a generally southerly direction along 
the easterly boundary of Erie Lackawanna Railroad, a distance of 
320+/- feet to the point or place of beginning, containing the 
land therein bounded. 

EXCEPTING AND RESERVING THEREFROM, ALL THAT TRACT OR PARCEL 
OF LAND, situate in the City of Norwich, County of Chenango, and 
State of New York, being bounded and described as follows: 
COMMENCING at a point where the northerly side of East Main 
Street intersects the easterly side of Canal Street, running 
thence in a generally easterly direction along the north side of 
East Main Street, a distance of 137+/- feet to a point; running 
thence in a generally northerly direction, a distance of 148+/-
feet to a point; running thence in a generally westerly 
direction, a distance of 140+/- feet to a point located on the 
easterly side of Canal Street; running thence in a generally 
southerly direction along the east side of Canal Street, a 
distance of 147+/- feet to the point or place of beginning, and 
containing the land therein bounded. 

EXCEPTING AND RESERVING THEREFROM, ALL THAT TRACT OR PARCEL 
OF LAND, situate in the City of Norwich, County of Chenango, and 
State of New York, being bounded and described as follows: 
COMMENCING at a point where the westerly side of Silver Street 
intersects the northerly side of Lackawanna Avenue; running 
thence in a generally northerly direction along the westerly side 
of Silver Street, a distance of 184+/- feet to a point and the 
southerly side of Mechanic Street; running thence in a generally 
westerly direction along the southerly side of Mechanic Street, a 
distance of 230+1- feet to a point; running thence in a generally 
southerly direction, a distance of 145+/- feet to a point; 
running thence in a generally westerly direction, a distance of 
66+/- feet to a point; running thence in a generally southerly 
direction, a distance of 33+/- feet to a point located on the 
northerly line of Lackawanna Avenue; running thence in a 
generally easterly direction along the northerly line of 
Lackawanna Avenue, as it angles, a distance of 295+/- feet to the 
point or place of beginning, and containing the land therein 
bounded. 

EXCEPTING AND RESERVING THEREFROM, ALL THAT TRACT OR PARCEL 
OF LAND, situate in the City of Norwich, County of Chenango, and 
State of New York, being bounded and described as follows: 
COMMENCING at a point located where the southerly side of West 
Main Street intersects the westerly side of South Board Street; 
running thence in a generally westerly direction along the 
southerly side of West Main Street, a distance of 80+/- feet to a 
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point; running thence in a generally southerly direction, a 
distance of 64+/- feet to a point; running thence in a generally 
easterly direction, a distance of 80+1- feet to a point located 
on the westerly side of South Broad Street; running thence in a 
generally northerly direction along the westerly side of South 
Broad Street, a distance of 73+/- feet to the point or place of 
beginning, and containing the land therein bounded. 

EXCEPTING AND RESERVING THEREFROM, ALL THAT TRACT OR PARCEL 
OF LAND, situate in the City of Norwich, County of Chenango, and 
State of New York, being bounded and described as follows: 
COMMENCING at a point located on the southerly side of West Main 
Street, which point is located 152+/- feet west of the 
intersection of the southerly side of West Main Street and the 
westerly side of South Broad Street; running thence in a 
generally westerly direction along the southerly side of West 
Main Street, a distance of 145+/- feet to a point; running thence 
in a generally southerly direction, a distance of I72+/- feet to 
a point; running thence in a generally easterly direction, a 
distance of 64+/- feet to a point; running thence in a generally 
northerly direction 81+/-,feet to a point; running thence in a 
generally easterly direction, a distance of 65+/- feet to a 
point; running thence in a generally northerly direction, a 
distance of 103+1- feet to the point or place of beginning, and 
containing the land therein bounded. 

EXCEPTING AND RESERVING THEREFROM, ALL THAT TRACT OR PARCEL 
OF LAND, situate in the City of Norwich, County of Chenango, and 
State of New York, being bounded and described as follows: 
COMMENCING at a point located on the southerly side of East Main 
Street, which point is located 68+/- feet west of the 
intersection of the southerly side of East Main Street and the 
lands of Erie Lackawanna Railroad, running thence in a generally 
westerly direction along the southerly side of East Main Street, 
a distance of 144+/- feet to a point; running thence in a 
generally southerly direction, a distance of 182+/- feet to a 
point; running thence in a generally easterly direction, a 
distance of 30+/- feet to a point; running thence in a generally 
southerly direction, a distance of 66+/- feet to a point; running 
thence in a generally easterly direction, a distance of 40+/-
feet to a point; running thence in a generally southerly 
direction, a distance of 83+/- feet to a point; running thence in 
a generally easterly direction, a distance of 7I+/- feet to a 
point; running thence in a generally northerly direction, a 
distance of 333+/- feet to the point or place of beginning, and 
containing the lands therein bounded. 

EXCEPTING AND RESERVING THEREFROM, ALL THAT TRACT OR PARCEL 
OF LAND, situate in the City of Norwich, County of Chenango, and 
State of New York, being bounded and described as follows: 
COMMENCING at a point located on the northwesterly side of North 
Front Street, which point is located 227+1- feet from the 
intersection of the north side of Front Street and the 
northwesterly side of North Front Street; running thence in a 
generally northwesterly direction, a distance of 124+/- feet to a 
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point; running thence in a generally westerly direction, a 
distance of 24+/- feet to a point; running thence in a generally 
southerly direction, a distance of 125+/- feet to a point; 
running thence in a generally easterly direction, a distance of 
67+/- feet to a point located on the northwesterly side of North 
Front Street; running thence in a generally northeasterly 
direction along northwesterly side, of North Front Street, a 
distance of 12+/- feet to the point or place of beginning, and 
containing the land therein bounded. 

EXCEPTING AND RESERVING THEREFROM, ALL THAT TRACT OR PARCEL 
OF LAND, situate in the City of Norwich, County of Chenango, and 
State of New York, being bounded and described as follows: 
COMMENCING at a point where the easterly side of Birdsall Street 
intersects the northerly side of Ross Avenue; running thence in a 
generally easterly direction along the northerly side of Ross 
Avenue, a distance of 200+/- feet to a point; running thence in a 
generally northerly direction, a distance of 71+/- feet to a 
point; running thence in a generally westerly direction, a 
distance of 200+/- feet to a point located on the easterly side 
of Birdsall Street; running thence in a generally southerly 
direction along the easterly side of Birdsall Street, a distance 
of 71+4- feet to the point or place of beginning, and containing 
the land therein bounded. 

EXCEPTING AND RESERVING THEREFROM, ALL THAT TRACT OR PARCEL 
OF LAND, situate in the City of Norwich, County of Chenango, and 
State of New York, being bounded and described as follows: 
COMMENCING at a point located on the westerly side of South Broad 
Street, which point is located 243+/- feet south of the 
intersection of the westerly side of South Broad Street and the 
southerly side of Eaton Avenue; running thence in a generally 
westerly direction, a distance of 247+/- feet to a point; running 
thence in a generally southerly direction, a distance of 15$+/-
feet to a point; running thence in a generally easterly 
direction, a distance of 250+/- feet to a point located on the 
westerly side of South Broad Street; running thence in a 
generally northerly direction along the westerly side of South 
Broad Street, a distance of 158+/- feet to the point or place of 
beginning, and containing the land therein bounded. 

EXCEPTING AND RESERVING THEREFROM, ALL THAT TRACT OR PARCEL 
OF LAND, situate in the City of Norwich, County of Chenango, and 
State of New York, being bounded and described as follows: 
COMMENCING at a point on the southerly side of Westcott Street, 
which point is also the northeast corner of lands owned by the 
Norwich Central School District; running thence in a generally 
westerly direction along the southerly side of Westcott Street, a 
distance of 114+1- feet to a point; running thence in a generally 
southerly direction, a distance of 155+/- feet to a point; 
running thence in a generally southwesterly direction, a distance 
of 58+/- feet to a point; running thence in a generally southerly 
direction, a distance of 210+/- feet to a point; running thence 
in a westerly direction, a distance of 40+/- feet to a point; 
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running thence in a generally southerly direction, a distance of 
20+/- feet to a point; running thence in a generally easterly 
direction, a distance of 85+/- feet to a point located on the 
westerly side of Midland Drive; running thence in a generally 
northeasterly direction along the westerly side of Midland Drive, 
as it angles, a distance of 313+1- feet to a point; running 
thence in a generally northwesterly direction, a distance of 
127+/- feet to the point or place of beginning, and containing 
the land therein bounded. 

EXCEPTING AND RESERVING THEREFROM, ALL THAT TRACT OR PARCEL 
OF LAND, situate in the City of Norwich, County of Chenango, and 
State of New York, being bounded and described as follows: 
COMMENCING at a point located on the westerly side of Midland 
Drive, which point is located approximately 740+1- feet north of 
the intersection of the westerly side of Midland Drive and the 
northerly side of Hale Street, as measured along the westerly 
side of Midland Drive; running thence in a generally northerly 
direction along the westerly side of Midland Drive, a distance of 
330+/- feet to a point; running thence in a generally westerly 
direction, a distance of 144+1- feet to a point; running thence 
in a generally southerly direction, a distance of 294+/- feet to 
the point or place of beginning, and containing the _Land therein 
bounded. This piece being a triangular piece located on the 
westerly side of Midland Drive. 

EXCEPTING AND RESERVING THEREFROM, ALL THAT TRACT OR PARCEL 
OF LAND, situate in the City of Norwich, County of Chenango, and 
State of New York, being bounded and described as follows: 
COMMENCING at a point located on the northerly side of Rexford 
Street, at the westerly boundary of the lands of the City of 
Norwich, running thence in a generally easterly direction along 
the northerly side of Rexford Street, a distance of 260+/- feet 
to a point; running thence in a generally northerly direction, a 
distance of 280+/- feet to a point; running thence in a generally 
easterly direction, a distance of 330+/- feet to a point located 
on the easterly side of the Chenango River intersecting the 
boundary between the City of Norwich and the Town of Norwich; 
continuing thence in a generally northerly direction along the 
easterly side of the Chenango River as it winds and turns, a 
distance of 250+1- feet to a point; running thence in a generally 
westerly direction, and again, transecting the boundary line 
between the City of Norwich and the Town of Norwich, a distance 
of 540+/- feet to the westerly boundary of the lands of the City 
of Norwich; running thence in a generally southerly direction 
along the westerly boundary of the City of Norwich, as it angles, 
a distance of 550+1- feet to a point and the place of beginning, 
containing the land therein bounded. 

Section 3. 	Authority to Act: 
The Chairman of the Chenango County Board of Supervisors and 

other County Officers and officials are hereby authorized to take 
such action and execute any and all such documents which may be 
necessary to effectuate the alteration of the boundaries as 

16 



217 

hereinbefore set forth. 

Section 4. 	Effective Date: 

This local law shall take effect immediately subject to the 
filing requirements provided by law. 

Seconded by Mrs. Perry 

Results of a Roll Call Vote on the Local Law were: Yes-2,099, 
No-0, Absent-166 

Absent: Supervisor Dolan 

The Chairman declared the Local Law duly adopted. 

17 



and was deem duly adopted on 	 19 	, 

disapproval) by the 
(Elective Chief Executive Of 

on 	  19 	. Such local law was 

4. (Subject to permissive re rendum and final adoption becau. no valid petition was filed requesting 
referndum.) 

I hereby certify that the ocal law annexed hereto, designated as local 
of the (County)(City)( own)(Village) of 

19 	, and was (approv )(not disapproved)(repassed after 
N 

disapproval) by 
(Elective Chief Executive Officer') 

permissive re rendum and no valid petition requesting such referendum was filed as 

in accordan•with the applicable provisions of law. 
19 	. 

on 

of 19 

was duly passed by the 
on 

(Complete the certification in the paragraph that applies to the filing of this local law and 

strike out that which is not applicable.) 

1. (Final adoption by local legislative body only.) 

of 19 95 
of the (Count y)(aiX4f.)0111MX)(XXXXPg of 	Chenango 	was duly passed by the 

Board of Supervisors 	on August 14 	19 95, in accordance with the applicable provisions of law, 
(Name of Legislative Body) 

(Passage by local legislative body with approval, no disapproval or repassage after 4isapproval 
by the Elective Chief Executive Officers.) 

I here .' certify that the local law annexed hereto, designated as local law No.   of 19 
of the ( 	nty)(City)(Town)(Village) of 	 was duly passed by the 

on 	  19 	, and was (approv d)(not disapproved)(repassed after 

I hereby certify that the local law annexed hereto, designated as local law No. 	3 

(Name of Legisla Nee Boay 

disapproval) by 	e 
(Elective Chief Executive Officer') 

in accordance with t 	applicable provisions of law. 

3. (Final adoption by referen 

I hereby certify that the local law nnexed hereto, de- gnated as local law No. 	  of 19 
of the (County)(City)(Town)(Village •f    was duly passed by the 

(Name of Legislative Body) 

	 on 	  19 	, and was (approved)(not disapproved)(repassed after 

submitted to the people by reason of a • andato 	(permissive) referendum, and received the affirmative 
vote of a majority of the qualified ele•ors voting t reon at the (general)(special)(annual) election held on 
	  19 	, in accordant= with the applica, c provisions of law. 

•El tise Chief Executive Officer means or includes the chief executive officer of a county elected •it a 
unty-wide basis or, if there be none, the chairman of the county legislative body, the mayor of a ity 

or Ilage, or the superlisor of a town where such officer is vested with the power to approse or %et° •cal 

laws or ordinances. 

(21 



(If 	other authorized form of final adoption has been followed, please provide an 

Recordslon this 
f OLA-1, 	 S  

County Attorney 
Title 

219 

f City local law concerning Charter revision proposed by petition.) 

I her 	certify that the local law annexed hereto, designated as local law No.  	9 
of the C.1 of 	  having been submitted to refer. • • im pursuant to 
the provision 	section (36)(37) of the Municipal Home Rule Law, and having receiv-. e affirmative vote 
of a majority of t qualified electors of such city voting thereon at the (special 	eral) election held on 
	  19 	, came operative. 

6. (County local law concerning adoption 

I hereby certify that the local law annexe 	reto, 	ated as local law No. 	 of 19 
of the County of 	 , State of New York, having been submitted to 
the electors at the General Ele in of November 	  9 	, pursuant to subdivisions 5 and 7 of 
section 33 of the Munici.. "ome Rule Law, and having received t 	•ffirmative vote of a majority of the 
qualified electors of • cities of said county as a unit and of a majority • he qualified electors of the towns 
of said county 	sidered as a unit voting at said general election, became op 	ive. 

I further certify that I have compared the preceding local law with the original on file in this office and that 
the same is a correct transcript therefrom and of the whole of such original local law, and was finally adopted 
in the manner indicated in paragraph  1   , abov 

• INN 	t. 
!4,9- ~QL 	 ........ 

•, 	, 
• • .. 

•• 

t ‘4,  - r 'e 	t7 
 

.'64;10  

3 bi p t Y1/4. 	- 

(Certification to be executed by County Attorney, Corporation Counsel, Town Attorney, Village Attorney or 
other authorized Attorney of locality.) 

STATE OF NEW YORK 
COUNTY OF 	 Chenango 

I, the undersigned, hereby certify that the foregoing local law contains the correct text and that all proper 
proceedings have been had or taken for the enactment of the local law annexed hereto. 

k,,,  
y egiskative body, a y, ow 

or officer designated by local legilsative body 

Date: 	August 18, 1995 

County 

of Chenango 

  

xscrigrex 

Date: 	August 18, 1995 
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